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Dear Fellow Alumni: 

 

On behalf of my fellow Board Members, Arnold Gans ’57, Harold Selden ’62, and Ted 

Nappi ’73, we wish you a belated Happy New Year and we hope you are enjoying the 

beginning of spring. 

 

Alumni Board News:  

I want to recognize Herbert Kazdan ’53, who recently stepped down 

from his role on the Alumni Board after many years of dedicated service.  

We are grateful for the many hours of time and effort he devoted for so 

many years.  Thanks, Herb! 

 

At the same time, I am thrilled to tell you that Jay 

Messeroff ’76 has stepped forward to represent 

the College of Pharmaceutical Sciences on 

Mailman’s Alumni Board.  Jay will be actively 

working to provide opportunities for Pharmacy Alumni to connect 

with each other and with the School of Public Health.   
 
 
Upcoming Pharmacy Gathering: 
 

One such opportunity will come very soon, on 
Thursday, June 9th 2016, (Mark your calendar!) when 
Pharmacy Alumni from all years are invited to get 
together to catch up with old friends and meet other 
Pharmacy Alumni at the Mailman School’s Summit for 
Public Health Leadership.    This is a great opportunity 
to reconnect with old friends, share old stories, and 

make new acquaintances with fellow Alumni. We will have tables set aside for our 
Pharmacy group to catch up and reminisce, so I hope you will join me in attending! 
 
The event will feature discussions on current topics for those who are interested, 
followed by a happy hour and a seated dinner.  An email will go out shortly with 
registration information, or you can call Arianne Andrusco at 212-305-5270 if you would 
prefer to register over the telephone.    
 
 



40th Reunion Celebration: 
The Classes of ’74, ’75, and ’76 are planning a 40th Reunion in 
the fall.  The reunion will take place on the weekend of October 
22, 2016.  We will send you more information throughout the 
summer.  Co-chairs Jay Messeroff ‘76 and Howard Nadel ‘74 are 
looking for one or two people to chair the Class of ’75.  
Classmates should contact Jay at JMesseroff@aol.com, or Howie 
at howard.nadel@gmail.com.  Please e-mail us to say hello and to 
tell us whether you are planning to join us.  We are looking 
forward to a great time.  
 
 
Leaving our Mark: 

                                         
   

            
 
We want to thank our alumni for their continued support, and especially for funding the 
commemorative chairs for Professors Liberman, Pokorny and Taub in Mailman’s 
Auditorium.   
 
What’s Next?  We have embarked on a fund-raising effort to 
place commemorative chairs honoring Professors Margaret 
Staud and M. Irene “Ma” Bailey.  I am proud to state that 
Margaret Staud was the Advisor to the Class of ’74.  I had the 
privilege of her wise counsel throughout my college years.   
 
Please join me in celebrating our pharmacy experience, 
recognizing Ma Bailey, and providing scholarship support for a 
great student today.  You can make your check payable to 
“Trustees of Columbia University”, note “Pharmacy FPHL” in the memo, and mail it to: 
 
Office of Institutional Advancement,  
Mailman School of Public Health 
722 W. 168th Street – Box 2 
New York, NY 10032 

mailto:JMesseroff@aol.com
mailto:howard.nadel@gmail.com


 
You can also make a gift through Columbia’s secure online server at 
www.mailman.columbia.edu/givenow , noting “Pharmacy FPHL in the notes, and 
selecting “Fund for Public Health Leadership” 
 
 
Pharmacy Alumni Scholarship Awarded 
 
We are pleased to announce that the 2015-2016 recipient of the Taub Pharmacy Alumni 
Scholarship is Oscar JuanPierre Castro.  Oscar is a second year student pursuing a 
Masters of Public Health degree in Epidemiology with a Certificate in Epidemiology of 
Chronic Diseases.  Currently, Oscar is continuing his thesis work on the burden of 
cardiovascular disease in New York City over the past two decades.  This past summer, 
Oscar travelled to Paris, France, for an internship in the Psychiatric Epidemiology field in 
which he studied the association between parental attitudes and parental demographic 
characteristics across seven countries in Europe.  With an ultimate goal to study 
Medicine, the Epidemiology program will provide a concrete understanding of the 
underpinnings of Public Health while instructing Oscar in a technical and specialized 
science. 
 
 
CLASS NEWS 
 
1975—Warren Drezen has “retired” from South Oaks Hospital, where he had been the 
Director of Pharmacy.  Warren is now serving as a Pharmacy Consultant to several 
nursing homes as well as lecturing at St. Johns College of Pharmacy. 
 
1974—Howard Nadel recently retired from Jacobi Medical Center, where he had been the 
Founder and Director of the Research Center. 
 
1965—Richard Ancel—after Pharmacy College, Richard attended and graduated from 
Loyola Law School.  He has served as a patent and international trade attorney for many 
years. 
 
1965—Steven “Pete” Reiss owned retail pharmacies throughout most of his career.  After 
he “graduated” from retail, he served on the Board of the NYS Buying Co-op. 
 
Please send additional Class News to howard.nadel@gmail.com. 
 
All my best, 
 
Howie 
Howard Nadel, BS ‘74 

http://www.mailman.columbia.edu/givenow

